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Dr. Dianna Vitanza presented a paper titled “From Production to Consumption to Philanthropy:  Two Victorian Generations, 1785 to 1912” at the annual meeting of the North American Victorian Studies Association in Victoria, British Columbia, October 10-14, 2007

****

Dr. Lydia Grebenyova’s article titled “Sluicing in Russian” has appeared in Journal of Slavic Linguistics 15(1): 49-80, 2007.
****

Dr. Peaches Henry's article “The Artistry of Elizabeth Barrett Browning’s ‘Cry of the Children’” will be published in Studies in Browning and His Circle 28 (forthcoming Dec. 2007).

 

Dr. Henry attended the Conference of Ford Fellows at the Beckman Center of the National Academies in Irvine, California, on October 5-6 where she conducted a workshop for postdoctoral fellows. 

****

Dr. Maurice Hunt's essay “James Fenimore Cooper's The Spy and Shakespeare's Measure for Measure” has appeared in the 2007 issue of CCTE Studies (Vol. 72), the annual publication of The College Conference of Teachers of English.
****

Dr. Richard Russell's essay “Seamus Heaney's Artful Regionalism” has been accepted for publication in Twentieth-Century Literature.

****

Dr. Lisa Shaver attended the Feminism(s) & Rhetoric(s) conference in Little Rock, Arkansas, in early October where she presented the paper---“‘Serpents,’ ‘Fiends,’ and ‘Libertines’: The Rhetoric of Rage in the Advocate of Moral Reform.”

****

Adrienne Akins presented a paper titled “‘The old house was singing its song’: Homecoming and Class in Hurston's Seraph on the Suwanee” at the 7th Biennial Southern Women Writers Conference on September 27.  
****

Jessica Hooten presented a paper at the Southwest Conference on Christianity and Literature meeting entitled “The End of Literary Criticism” in September.
****

Elisabeth Wolfe’s essay “‘My Precious’:  Gollum vs. the Pearl Jeweler” has been published in the most recent edition of In Pursuit of Truth, the C. S. Lewis Foundation's new online peer-reviewed journal.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Information has been received from The University Writing Program at the University of California, Davis, regarding two tenure-line faculty positions.  The persons hired will teach undergraduate and graduate courses in academic writing, writing in disciplines and professions, the teaching of writing, and composition theory.  Appointments will be made at the rank of assistant professor or associate professor.  One of the positions, at the rank of associate or advanced assistant professor, will be for the director of lower-division curriculum.  Applicants should have a Ph.D. in rhetoric and composition, professional and technical communication, or a closely-related field.  Applications will be read as early as October 19, 2007, and a first round of phone interviews of top candidates will start on or about November 13, with finalists visiting campus in early January.  For more information, please see the flier on file in CS 106.
****

Information has been received from the Modern Language Association concerning travel grants for contingent non-tenure-track faculty members and those without employment.  The MLA is offering $200 grants to applicants who were members of the MLA in 2006 and those who were nonstudent members of the MLA by 30 June 2007.  To be eligible, members must teach less than full time, be non-tenure-track faculty members, or be unemployed.  Your income must place you on the lowest or second-lowest income range in the dues schedule.  Letters of application must reach the MLA by 1 November 2007.  They may be sent by mail or fax, although faxed entries must be followed by signed letters.  Each letter should include complete contact information and a brief statement by the member stipulating that he or she is unemployed or a contingent non-tenure-track faculty member.  For more information, please see the flier on file in CS 106.

Information has been received from the Modern Language Association concerning the MLA Graduate Student Travel Grant that is offered to qualified Ph.D. candidates.  The $200 grant is given to advanced graduate students as partial reimbursement of expenses for travel to the convention, this year in Chicago, where they may attend preconvention workshops for job seekers and sessions in their areas of scholarly interest, as well as take advantage of other job-related services.  Students must be 2007 members of the MLA (the deadline to join the association or to renew membership in order to qualify for the grant was 30 June 2007) and must have met all the requirements for the Ph.D. except the dissertation.  Letters of application must reach the MLA by 1 November 2007.  They may be sent by mail or fax, although faxed entries must be followed by signed letters.  Each letter should include a brief statement by the student stipulating that he or she has no external support for travel to the convention, together with a statement on university letterhead signed by the student’s dissertation director or department chair confirming that the student is enrolled in a doctoral program at the signer’s institution and has met all requirements for the Ph.D. except the dissertation.  For more information, please see the flier on file in CS 106.
****

Information has been received from the University Writing Program at the University of California, Davis concerning openings for full-time Lecturers.  The UC Davis University Writing Program invites applications for full-time Lecturers able to teach a range of writing courses, primarily at the upper-division level.  There is a special interest in applicants experienced in teaching writing in the sciences, business and technical writing, legal writing, writing in the health professions, and writing in the academic disciplines.  Candidates must have their Ph.D. or other terminal degrees, except in cases where extensive professional experience may be considered the equivalent.  Applications will be read as early as November 15, 2007, and the position will remain open until it is filled.
****
Information has been received from the Institute for Humane Studies at George Mason University concerning an invitation for applications for paid internships and scholarships for undergraduate and graduate students.  Scholarships to be awarded are the Humane Studies Fellowships and Film and Fiction Scholarship.  Paid internships consist of the Koch Summer Fellowships, Journalism, Broadcast Journalism, and Production.  For more information, please see the flier on file in CS 106.

****

Information has been received from The Lilly Fellows Program in Humanities and the Arts concerning three Postdoctoral Teaching Fellowships in Humanities and the Arts for 2008-2010.  These awards are offered to candidates interested in the relationship between Christianity and the academic vocation and considering a career at a church-related college or university.  The Fellows are appointed for two years at a rank equivalent to that of an assistant professor.  The starting salary will be $44,000 plus standard benefits, a moving allowance, and an annual professional and travel allowance.  Applications for these fellowships are due no later than December 18, 2007.  Applications (which must include a CV, transcripts, letters of recommendation, and an essay by the applicant) are submitted by the student.  Information about the awards and the application procedure may be found at http://www.lillyfellows.org/postdoctoral_teaching.htm.  For more information, please see the flier on file in CS 106.
****
Information has been received from the Graduate Program in Literary Arts at Brown University concerning a search for a screenwriter to join the University at the rank of assistant professor or associate professor, tenure-track.  The search will focus on applicants with training in both dramatic writing and screenwriting and who have made or will make important contributions to contemporary dramatic writing, on the stage and/or screen.  The ideal candidate will be prepared to build a screenwriting curriculum in consultation with playwriting faculty, for both undergraduates and graduate writers in literary arts.  Priority will be given to applications received by February 1, 2008.  For more information, please see the flier on file in CS 106.
****

Information has been received from Michigan State University concerning a tenure-track assistant professor position in post-Renaissance comparative drama, period and research open.  Requirements for application are receipt of the Ph.D. by August 2008, publications or strong promise of publication, and college teaching experience preferred.  The deadline for submitting applications is November 9, 2007.  For more information, please see the flier on file in CS 106.
****
Information has been received from the University of Tennessee concerning its Graduate programs.  The University of Tennessee offers M.A. degrees in English and in English with a Concentration in Writing, as well as Ph.D. degrees in English, Ph.D. in English, Rhetoric, Writing, and Linguistics Concentration, and with Creative Dissertation.  For more information, please see the flier on file in CS 106.

CONFERENFCES – CALLS FOR PAPERS

Information has been received from the Elie Wiesel Foundation for Humanity concerning the 2008 Essay Contest Prize in Ethics.  Entries must be postmarked by Friday, December 7, 2007.  No faxed or e-mailed submissions will be accepted.  For more information and a list of suggested topics, please see the flier on file in CS 106.

****

Information has been received from W.W. Norton regarding its 2008 Norton Scholar’s Prize.  The Norton Scholar’s Prize is awarded annually for an outstanding undergraduate essay on a literary topic.  The Norton Scholar will receive a cash award of $2,500, and the scholar’s nominating instructor will receive transportation to the 2008 meeting of the Modern Language Association.  Four runners-up will each receive a cash award of $1,000.  The deadline for submissions is April 11, 2008.  For more information, please see the flier on file in CS 106.

****

Information has been received concerning “C.S. Lewis, the Inklings, and the Call to Christian Community” conference taking place February 7-9, 2008 at Azusa Pacific University.  Papers are invited on all topics relating to Lewis’s life and work but papers are especially encouraged on the following:  the Inklings and their influence, the nature of Christian friendship, Christian love, the interaction of Lewis and Tolkien, companionship and community in the Inklings’ fiction, Lewis and G.K. Chesterton, Lewis and George MacDonald, and Lewis’s Anglo-Catholic commitments and their influence on his writing.  Papers that engage Lewis’s theological commitments with his views on literature, fiction, companionship, and philosophy will be given priority.  Abstracts of no more than 500 words should be emailed to: Craig A. Boyd, Ph.D. caboyd@apu.edu, no later than October 31, 2007.  Presenters will be notified by December 10, 2007 of acceptance.  For more information, please see the fliers on file in CS 106.
****
Information has been received from Sudden Story concerning the Hawai’i Review Sudden Story Award, which is a short-story competition open to writers anywhere in the world.  The first prize winner will receive $1,500, and two semi-finalists will receive $250 each.  Stories should consist of 1,500 words or less and each entrant is limited to 2 entries.  Please include a $10 reading fee per story made payable to the University of Hawai’i.  The deadline for submission is December 1, 2007.  For more information, please see the flier on file in CS 106.
****

Information has been received from the Clemson Poetry Review concerning a call for papers for Undergraduate and Graduate Poetry -- and new this fall 2007 – Poetry.  For more information, please visit www.clemsonpoetryreview.com or see the flier on file in CS 106.

****

Echoes of the Aeolian Harp 
Dr. James Barcus, Chairman, expresses thanks to the English Club officers and members who served so well during the days when English classes were moved to their new locations in Carroll Science Building. These students served as guides during each change of classes on these days, directing those in need of assistance.

From Aeolian Harpings 21:8 (September 29, 1982).
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